Henrietta Township 

11120 Musbach Road

Munith, MI 49259

517-596-3374
Regular Meeting

March 12, 2014
A work session was held prior to the beginning of the Regular Meeting for the purpose of reviewing invoices and communications.  

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Henrietta Township Meeting Room, 11120 Musbach Road, Munith, MI 49259.  All members present.
A. Grimes presented the agenda for review.
Moved by S. Keene, supported by A. Faist to approve minutes of the Regular Meeting held on February 12, 2014 as presented and reviewed.   Motion carried.  

SPECIAL ORDER 
None.
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
TREASURERS REPORT – S. DODGE

General Fund balance 2-1-2014



$   139,232.51
Income






$     86,701.54
Disbursements





$     40,176.76
General Fund balance 2-28-2014



$   185,757.29
Stabilization Fund balance 2-28-2014


$   103,162.53
Public Improvement Fund balance 2-28-2014

$   301,804.04
Vehicle Replacement Fund balance 2-28-2014

$   160,040.74
Interest Earned





$            10.20
BUILDING DEPARTMENT – R. TRIPP

In February the following fees were collected and permits issued:

Building permit fees


$         -0-
Electrical permit fees

$        210.00
Plumbing permit fees

$         -0-
Mechanical permit fees

$        210.00
Site Plan Reviews


$         -0-
Address Fees


$         -0-
Total fees collected


$        420.00
Cost of construction


$         -0-
Permits include 2 electrical permits and 2 mechanical permits.
ASSESSOR – VICKIE BRADLEY
No Report available.  
ORDINANCE ENFORCEMENT/ZONING – J. SOUTHWORTH

S. Keene reported she had received a complaint for garbage and trash, a letter was sent and the property has been cleaned up.  L. Grinage added he had sent a letter regarding a shed located too close to a residence.  The property owner has 30 days to respond.  S. Keene requested L. Grinage follow up with the property owner once the 30 days has expired.
FIRE DEPARTMENT – R. WETMORE
No report available.
.

TRANSFER STATION – A. GRIMES

Monthly Reported Income:


$  2,328.00
Northwest Refuse Trucking:

$     108.50
Jackson County Incinerator:

$     562.00          

Salary for Month:



$     760.00
Total Expenses:



$  1,612.18
Total Recycled for February:    
    3.94 tons or 7,880 pounds

Total Recycled for 2014:

7.73 tons or 15,460 pounds

PLANNING COMMISSION – A. FAIST

A. Faist reported the planning commission discussed the rezoning of township property.  They also discussed the possibility of a distillery as a home occupation.  The next meeting will be held on March 25th.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

A. Grimes reported that the General Policy Manual is still being reviewed.
NEW BUSINESS

A. Grimes requested a date be determined for a quarterly budget review.  The meeting will be held on March 20th beginning at 5:00 p.m.
A. Grimes reported the township will hold an informational meeting on the bond proposal on April 7, 2014 beginning at 6:00 p.m. at the fire station.

A. Grimes presented the Policy and Procedure for Public Inspection of Public Records in lieu of Regular Business Hours for review and approval.  Moved by A. Faist, supported by S. Keene to adopt the Policy and Procedure for Public Inspection of Public Records in lieu of Regular Business Hours as presented and reviewed.  Motion carried.

A. Grimes reported the township had received 4 bids for lawn mowing service at the fire station and transfer station.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by A. Faist to contract with Craft Properties for lawn maintenance in 2014 as presented.  Motion carried.

OTHER REPORTS

A. Grimes reported that J. Southworth has resigned as Ordinance Enforcement Officer and Zoning Administrator.  The township is taking applications for the position of Ordinance Enforcement Officer.
PUBLIC COMMENT

R. Troman commented that the driveway at the transfer station needs to be repaired.  He also questioned whether the township had considered constructing an additional fire station at the south end of the township, whether the new fire station is planned for future expansion, whether the cost of operation is going to increase with a new station, and whether there is adequate space for voting in the new plans for a township hall.  A. Grimes responded that the existing fire station is centrally located and is able to respond to all areas of the township with a 4 to 5 minute response time; the location of the new fire station will accommodate expansion; the cost of operation should not be greater than the cost of Katz Elementary as the building will be more energy efficient; and the addition to the existing fire station will be large enough to accommodate voting for both precincts.
Moved by A. Faist, supported by S. Dodge to pay the bills as submitted and reviewed.  Motion carried.

Moved by S. Dodge, supported by S. Keene to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

S. Keene, Henrietta Township Clerk
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